
Over the last two years, The Network of Anthropology of Religion, funded by 
Simon Coleman and Ramon Sarro in 2006, has continued to be a very active email 
list where information about relevant meetings, publications, etc is shared 
among its several hundred members. On 18 and 19 September 2017, thanks to the 
generous support of the EASA, together with local funding obtained in Lisbon 
(CRIA, ICS and FCT), a workshop entitled "Conviviality and its Discontents: 
Religious Pluralism in Contemporary Urban Settings" was celebrated in Lisbon, 
organized by Ruy Blanes, Jose Mapril and Ramon Sarro, three members of the 
Steering Committee of the network. The objective of the workshop was to find 
ways to investigate religious pluralism and to move beyond the strictures of 
monolithic approaches such as the anthropology of Islam or the anthropology of 
Christianity. It was successful and well attended, and EASA money became 
instrumental in allowing us to invite some EASA members from European countries.
We thank EASA for having made it possible. Some interesting dialogues across 
universities are now emerging as an outcome of the workshop.


